

DAVID P. JOYCE MEMBER OF CONGRESS 14TH DISTRICT OF OHIO

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES WASHINGTON, D.C.

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

July 19, 2019

The Honorable Kevin McAleenan Acting Secretary of Homeland Security U.S. Department of Homeland Security Office of Legislative Affairs Mail Stop 0020 Washington, D.C. 20528 The Honorable James F. McDonnell Assistant Secretary U.S. Department of Homeland Security Countering Weapons of Mass Destruction 301 7th Street, SW, Mail Stop 0150 Washington, DC 20528-0150

Dear Acting Secretary McAleenan and Assistant Secretary McDonnell,

I write to you today regarding a company in my district, TruBloc, and the work they have done to develop a deterrent to protect our first responders from the threat of secondary fentanyl exposure.

I understand you are meeting with TruBloc on July 23, 2019 to discuss their work. Ohio is currently at the epicenter of a devastating national opioid epidemic. In response, Ohio has launched one of the most aggressive and comprehensive efforts to reduce substance misuse and overdose deaths in the nation. In this effort, our law enforcement officers and first responders have been put in harm's way due to dangerous secondary exposure to substances such as fentanyl.

As they tell me, the team from TruBloc has developed a product, BLOC Encapsulation Device, to spray on suspicious substances to encapsulate the substance and prevent secondary exposure. This device assists law enforcement and first responders in avoiding exposure to dangerous substances such as fentanyl. The BLOC Encapsulation Device has already been deployed at departments of rehabilitation, corrections and state parole in Ohio, Pennsylvania, Alabama, Louisiana, and Washington.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Zach Moses on my staff at 202-225-5731 or <u>Zach.Moses@mail.house.gov</u>. Thank you for your attention to and careful consideration of this matter.

Sincerely

David P. Joyce

Member of Congress

1-800-447-0529